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I think the language policy does a good job in mapping the challenges and dilemmas, but it could be better in also highlighting chances. At the 
moment, it is very "problem" driven, but there is a lot of opportunity in the process of balancing languages and being a national and international 
university at the same time. Getting students to read, write and talk in English and train them for that is also an important learning outcome that has 
relevance in the labor market and we should highlight this as such both to our students and society.

One area where the policy could be more precise is regarding teaching. What does language of education refer to? Is this about the language that is 
being used in instruction, is it about the language in which the pensum is written or about the language in which the exam takes place? It is obviously 
all three, and balancing the languages at UiO could mean one has a course taught in Norwegian with mainly English language literature and an exam 
where students can write either English or Norwegian or any other variation thereof. I think the general more abstract argument presented in the 
policy is very much geared to language of instruction and examination, while I would guess that the literature base / pensum will often be more 
English focused esp. in disciplines where the research frontier manifests in international peer reviewed journals. If we want to do research-based 
teaching at the frontier of knowledge, there is a high likelihood that a pensum will be written to a larger extent / completely in English and I think this 
should still be possible. One should not be forced to have Norwegian language publications on a pensum to fulfill some form of quota if this does not 
make sense from the point of view of the course content / learning outcomes. 
My general point would be to give as much space as possible to the local level to balance the sometimes competing aspects of language use and 
trust the experts on the ground to know what is the best way to teach, research and communicate their work. A combination of a good support 
structure and local autonomy will have the biggest chance of enabling everyone to participate and contribute in the best way to the mission of the 
university.

Ikke besvart

A committee  led by Professor  Helge Jordheim  has proposed  a new language  policy for the University  of Oslo. You can read more

 

about the work leading  up to the proposal  on this page. 
The deadline  for providing  input is 11 October. All responses  will be published  on www.uio.no.
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